
Report on “Alumni Interaction Session” Organised by Department of Civil 

Engineering, Integral University on 07th March 2025 

The Department of Civil Engineering, Integral University, organised an alumni interaction 

session in Room No. E015 on 07th March 2025. The objective of the programme was to bridge 

the gap between current students and alumni, facilitate knowledge exchange, and provide 

insights into industry practices. The event featured Mr. Rohan Kumar, a distinguished alumnus 

from the B. Tech 2014 batch, who is currently employed as an Engineer at Bombay Site, L&T 

a premium construction company. 

The session commenced with a warm welcome 

extended to Mr. Rohan Kumar by Prof Syed 

Aqeel Ahmad, Head, Department of Civil 

Engineering, Integral University and presented 

a Memento to Mr. Rohan Kumar as a token of 

appreciation. 

Mr. Rohan Kumar shared his extensive 

knowledge and experiences related to 

construction site management. He provided 

insights into various aspects of site operations, 

emphasizing the importance of site planning, safety compliance, and efficient workflow 

management. He discussed the challenges faced 

during project execution, such as labor 

management, material procurement, 

unexpected delays, and site safety. He also 

highlighted the significance of minor details 

related to the placement of rebars, including lap 

length, concrete cover, and the placement of 

concrete in structural members with different 

loading conditions. Additionally, he provided 

tips for fresher on securing jobs in the 

construction industry. 

Following the address, students actively participated in an interactive session with Mr. Kumar, 

asking questions related to industry expectations, job opportunities, and technical challenges. 

He encouraged students to gain hands-on experience through internships and highlighted the 

importance of continuous learning to stay updated with industry advancements.  



The Alumni Interaction Programme was an 

enriching experience for students, providing 

them with practical knowledge and career 

guidance from an industry expert. Such events 

play a crucial role in enhancing student 

awareness and preparing them for real-world 

challenges in the engineering domain. A total of 

40 students from B. tech programme attended 

the session. 

The event concluded with a vote of thanks 

delivered by Mr. Mohd Kashif Khan, Associate Professor, Department of Civil Engineering, 

who expressed gratitude to Mr. Rohan Kumar for his valuable time and insightful discussion. 

He also thanked Prof. Syed Aqeel Ahmad for his motivation and support in organising such 

events and appreciated the efforts of the students for their participation. 

 


